
 

Baker Family endows the 

William D. and Mary Lou 

Baker Health Scholarship  

scholarship in memory of their parents to be presented 

annually to an Alliance High School graduate who will be 

furthering his or her education in a health care related 

field.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr William D and Mary Lou Baker devoted their 

lives to medicine, both in private practice and in 

community outreach. 

Bill earned his medical degree at Case Western 

Reserve Medical School in 1944 and served his residency 

at Crile Veterans Administration Hospital in Cleveland. 

He was on the Alliance City Hospital Board of Directors, 

served the hospital as Chief of Medicine and was a 30 year 

member of the Stark County Medical Association, serving 

a term as president. He was a Rotary member and named a 

Paul Harris Fellow. Dr Baker served as President and a 

board member of the Visiting Nurse Association of 

Alliance, tutored in the adult reading program, served the 

YMCA as a board member and fund raiser and actively 

supported the city of Alliance. 

Mary Lou Belcher Baker graduated as a 

Registered Nurse from the Frances Payne Bolton School 

of  Nursing at Western Reserve University in 1947 and 

was a member of the U S Public Health Cadet Nursing 

Corps. She volunteered her time at the Alliance Community 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blood Bank, preschool clinics, the High School Now 

Committee which helped establish AHS at its current 

location and often substituted as the AHS clinic nurse. 

Mrs. Baker hosted Rotary exchange students from at least 

eight different countries and in recent years, while 

traveling internationally, was able to reunite with several 

of these students. 

The Baker‟s children have donated $50,000.00 to 

the AHS Foundation to establish an endowment that will 

assure the ongoing availability of funds to serve this 

scholarship purpose. The AHS Foundation will administer 

the Baker Health Scholarship fund and accept the 

responsibility of selecting the scholarship recipients. 

Jeff Baker ‟68, Joan Baker Bankes ‟72, Tom 

Baker ‟73, Chip Baker ‟76 and Ann Baker Storck ‟84 have 

made this decision to remember their parents and help 

Alliance High School graduates, showing a similar 

community spirit and support that their parents 

demonstrated during their lifetimes. It is the family‟s hope 

that their gift will inspire a new generation interested in 

the advancement of medical care and treatment. 

The Baker Health scholarship will assist AHS 

graduates to meet their educational goals beyond high 

school for many years to come. 

Summer 2012 

A LOSS IN THE AHS FAMILY 
 

Norman McLeod ’51 died August 4, 2012. He was 79. 

„Mac‟ served Alliance, Marlington and Louisville as a teach-

er and administrator for nearly 40 years and served as a „class 

advisor‟ several times. Some of us will remember Driver 

Training trips to Purity Dairy. We would get ice cream cones, 

switch student drivers and return to the high school. He is 

survived by his wife, Jeanne Ameser McLeod ‟57. 

Mary Lou and Bill Baker  

Pictured, left to right, front row are Andy Zumbar ‟85 Joe Zelasko ‟51 of 

the AHS Foundation, Anne Baker Storck „84 and Joan Baker Bankes „72: 

and back row, Rob Gress, Director of Secondary Education, Chip Baker 

„76, Jeff Baker „68 and Tom Baker „73 

The Baker family has announced the establishment of a  

Jeff Hendershot/The Review  
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Class of 1968 Reunion Plans 
 

The Reunion Committee for the Class of 1968 is planning its 45th reunion to be held during the week of 

the 2013 Carnation Festival.  Plans include a golf outing in the afternoon, in addition to a mixer which will be held 

on Friday, August 16, 2013 in Silver Park near the Sound Stage, and the dinner/dance at the Alliance Country Club 

on Saturday, August 17, 2013. The Country Club will be the perfect place to watch the Carnation Festival grand 

finale, the fireworks in Silver Park.  A preliminary mailing will be sent out to classmates in the fall.  Co-chairs are 

Patricia Winner Stone and Deborah Carr Martin.  The email for the reunion is: martin.deborahcarr68@gmail.com  

AHS Monthly and Quarterly Reunion Luncheons 
Year Date  Location  Contact Information 
1941 1st Wed. of every month-noon Luncheon at Chives Grille Frances Strazi Fisher 330-823-7779  

1945 1st Tues. of every month Luncheon at Chives Grille Don Reber  330-936-6344 

1946 2nd Tues. of every month Luncheon - Selected locations Evelyn Jacobs Hahn  330-935-2470 

1948 3rd Thurs. of each Quarter-1pm Luncheon at Chives Grille Lois Wank Thompson 330-823-8696  

 Feb, May, Aug, November  

1949 3rd Wed. of each Quarter Luncheon at Chives Grille  Mary Lou Holland Wilson 330-821-7416 

 11:30am - Jan, April, July, Oct     

1951 3rd Wed. every other month Chives Grille at 1 pm Laura Kirksey Coleman 330-938-9008  

 Jan, Mar, May,…    Ron Russell 330-868-9746  

      Gretchen Schweickart Cox 935-2820  

1952 2nd Thurs. of each Quarter    Luncheon at Chives Grille  Marlene Wheeler 330-823-8394 

 Jan, April, July, Oct-11:30am     Jackie Abblett Edwards  330-821-5653 

1954 2nd Wed. each month-11:30am Luncheon at Chives Grille  Edna Kuntzman Edwards 330-821-2762 

1961 1st Monday monthly  Luncheon at Blue Fig   Judy Mohr Collins 330-829-1959   

 11:30 am       judyc61@hotmail.com 

         Sheila Smith Lobdell  330-831-8668   

         r2279@aol.com 

1963 First Saturday, Qtrly 12:30 Luncheon at Perkin‟s   Mildred Hall Keller 

 March, June, Sept, Dec      esetter@embarqmail.com 

AHS Reunion Plans for 2012 

Year Date  Location  Contact Information 
1957 October 5, 2012     Mixer at VFW   Vickie diDonato Cardinal 

              330-938-3299  vkcard@sbcglobal.net 

October 6, 2012      Heritage Oaks (Sebring)    Larry Pyers  330-821-1094 pyers@att.net 

2002 Nov 23, 2012   Courtney‟s Banquet Center Rori Morton Schneller 330-206-4369 

            7:00 to 11:00       schnelrm@yahoo.com  

         Andrea Murphy 330-581-3816 

2007 Nov 24, 2012   Don Pancho‟s 7-11:00  Kelly Bowman 330-428-3437 

                  bowmankb@muohio.edu 

 

Reunion plans for 2013 
1958 July 18, 2013   to be announced  Sandy Oswalt Good 330-821-0056 

         19    Mixer Alliance Elks       ahs58sg@neo.rr.com 

         20    Dinner Alliance Elks  Carol Edwards Stanley  

         21    Brunch at Pancho‟s       330-821-9979 

1963 July 26, 2013     Mixer at Alliance Elks        Carol Snyder Ott  cjott63@hotmail.com 

     July 27, 2013     Dinner at Alliance Elks       Dick Diser   rdiser13@yahoo.com 

1983 No information 

 

If you have additional information on a Class Reunion please email us: ahsalum@alliancecityschools.org.  For updates, 

check www.alliancecityschools.com, move the cursor to Schools tab. Click on Alliance High School tab. Click on Alumni tab 
 

mailto:martin.deborahcarr68@gmail.com
mailto:judyc61@hotmail.com
mailto:esetter@embarqmail.com
mailto:schnelrm@yahoo.com
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Top Ten Percent Academic Team at Alliance High School 2012 

(front row) Alexandra Greenwald, Madison Lytle, Breanne Davis, Amber Rohrer and  Morgan 
Smith: (middle row) Caroline Zurbrugg, Erin Dreger, guest speakers Natalie Schwarz-Ridley and 

Alisha Schwarz-Glasser, Danielle Kemp and Jensine Lin; (back row) Evan Ruggles, Joe Hogya, 

Cody Shearrow, Luke Van Orsdale, Estlin Haiss and Yale Robb. 

Alliance High School‟s „Top 10 %‟ 

of the Class of 2012 were awarded Academic 

letters at the annual Academic Recognition 

dinner last May. For the first time in the 

twenty-five year history of the dinner, co-

speakers shared the podium. Sisters, Natalie 

Schwarz Ridley ‟02 and Alisha Schwarz 

Glasser ‟03 gave the keynote address after 

dinner. They also spent the day at Alliance 

High, speaking at a morning assembly to the 

entire student body and then meeting for 

informal conversations with selected students 

from all grades during the afternoon. 

Natalie earned her BS in Journalism 

with a minor in Political Science from Ohio 

University in 2006.  Internships while still in 

college included FOX 8 News in Cleveland, 

NBC News Channel in Charlotte, NC and 

CSET (Carolina Sports Entertainment 

Television) also in Charlotte. She is currently 

the Coordinating Producer of the morning 

newscast at News Channel 36 (NBC) in 

Charlotte. 

Alisha earned her BA in Theater with a minor in History from Baldwin Wallace College. In 2005 she studied 

restoration drama and contemporary theatre production at the University of Hull in Scarborough, England, While in the 

UK, Alisha worked as an education intern and stage manager at the Stephen Joseph Theatre. She has stage managed 

many production for various groups in the Cleveland area and is returning to Lake Tahoe, Nevada as the Company 

Manager for the Lake Tahoe Shakespeare Festival.  

Both sisters encouraged the „Top 10 percent‟ to get involved in the college „campus scene,‟ set goals and take 

advantage of internship opportunities (including volunteer opportunities). The experience and the personal contacts can 

lead to the professional life that challenges and fulfills each of us.  

The academic achievements of each student were recognized as each was presented a certificate and a Varsity 

letter. The parents of the students were introduced, along with the student‟s „honored educator,‟ chosen by the student 

as someone who has been most instrumental in the realization of their academic success. Each of the top ten percent 

received a $200 cash award from the AHS Foundation. 

  

 

The Top 10 % of the Alliance High School Class of 2012 includes: 

 James Berthiaume, son of Bethany Berthiaume 

 Breanne Davis, daughter of Charles and Wendy 

Davis 

 Erin Dreger, daughter of Mike ‟79 and Carmella 

Kimes Dreger „71 

 Alexandra Greenwald, daughter of James and 

Annette Greenwald 

 Estlin Haiss, son of Dawn and Moritz Haiss 

 Joseph Hoyga, son of Ed and Tiffany Hogya 

 Danielle Kemp, daughter of Danille ‟77 and Pamela 

Lilly Kemp ‟77                

 Jensine Lin, daughter of Hong and Lina Lin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Madison Lytle, daughter of Patricia Lytle  

 Yale Robb, son of Ester Whiteleather and Bruce 

Robb „65 

 Amber Rohrer, guardians Jennifer and Bryan Bryant 

 Evan Ruggles, daughter of Jeff ‟72 and Missy 

Ruggles 

 Cody Shearrow, son of Brian and Misty Shearrow 

 Morgan Smith, daughter of Rob and Kim Smith 

 Luke Van Orsdale, son of Glenn and Cheryl Van 

Orsdale 

 Caroline Zurbrugg, daughter of Chris „83 and 

Christina Zurbrugg 



 

Recipients of AHS Foundation Scholarships and  

Scholarships Administered Through the AHS  

Foundation - Class of 2012 
Scholarship Amount Recipients 
AHS Foundation-Renewable $24,000 Shaiyenne Albert 

  Breanne Davis  

  Alexandra Greenwald  

  Madison Lytle  

AHS Foundation-Non renewable $  7,500 Joseph Hogya  

  Danielle Kemp  

  Taylor Moretti  

  Luke Van Orsdale  

  Caroline Zurbrugg  

John & Roene Klusch-Renewable $30,000 Erin Dreger  

  Jensine Lin  

  Amber Rohrer  

Byron & Isabel Anderson Saffell $  2,500 Matthew Scott  

R. G. Hamrick $  1,500 Madison Lytle  

Eugene L. Haidet $  1,000 Connor Trautman  

David & Goldie Mainwaring $  1,000 Shaiyanne Albert  

 $     500 Jensine Lin  

Mel Knowlton $  4,000 Bass Conway  

  Erin Dreger  

  Madison Lytle  

  Luke Van Orsdale  

Dorothea & Owen McCoy $     500 Joseph Hogya  

Beverly Robertson Yeagley $     900 Bass Conway  

F. Kermit & Helen Donaldson $     750 Courtney Elliott  

Joanna Pietrocola $  1,000 Erin Dreger  

  Amber Rohrer  

Edwin & Ruth Gibson $  2,000 Danielle Kemp  

  Zayna Taylor  

Rockhill PTO $     400 Luke Van Orsdale  

Margaret Dunn Peach      $  1,000 Haley Donohoe  

Brett Streza $     600 Zayna Taylor  

Jim Lear $     300 Lillie Blazer  

Christopher Penny $  1,000 Amber Rohrer  

Carli-Cowan $     300 Jensine Lin 

 $     200 Erin Dreger 

Megan Adelman $     500 Matthew Scott 

Elvin J Wilson/Duke  Estlin Haiss 
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Erin Dreger, Dick Morris 'Faculty and Jensine Lin 

Haley Donohoe and Sandy Oswalt Good '58 

Erin Dreger, Nick Pietrocola '54 and Amber Rohrer 

Zayna Taylor, Ed Gibson '60 and Danielle Kemp 

Joe Hogya, Dick Diser '63, Taylor Moretti, 
Danielle Kemp and Caroline Zurbrugg 



 

Estlin Haiss Earns the Elvin J Wilson/Duke Scholarship 
   

Estlin Haiss was awarded the Elvin J. Wilson scholarship to 

Duke University. He is the ninth recipient since it was established by 

Gary Wilson ('58) in honor of his father, a 1935 graduate of AHS. 

His impressive credentials include four years as an NBC Con-

ference Scholar Athlete, Buckeye Boys State and a permanent presence 

on the honor roll. Estlin was a member of the Student Senate and a 

three-year letterman in track. He was also recognized by the John and 

Roene Klush Foundation for earning the highest ACT score this year at 

AHS. 

He is the son of Dawn and Moritz Haiss and the grandson of 

Dr. Annemarie Haiss, all of Alliance. 
Michal Mainwaring '61 and Estlin Haiss 
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Front: Joe Hogya, Lillie Blazer, Courtney Elliot 
2nd row: Amber Rohrer, Matthew Scott, Madison Lytle 

              Back:  Connor Trautman and Kevin Knowles '87 

Zayna Taylor and Kevin Knowles '87 

Matthew Scott and Joe Zelasko '51 

Front: Shaiyenne Albert, Alexandra Greenwald, Madison Lytle & Breanne Davis 
                  Back:  Sarah Morris Brown '61 & Kevin Knowles '87 

Madison Lytle, Bass Conway, Erin Dreger and Mike Schott '88 (Athletic Director) 

Luke Van Orsdale and John Blaser '64 



 

The John & Roune Klusch Scholarships were present in May to three AHS graduating seniors. This is the 

eleventh year that the Klusch scholarships have been awarded and the sixth year that each has been a renewable 

scholarship totaling $10,000.00.  

The Klusch Scholarship recipients for 2012 are: Erin Dreger, daughter of Mike and Carmella Kimes  Dreger 

„79/‟71, Jensine Lin, daughter of  Hong and Lina Lin and Amber Rohrer, ward of Jennifer and Bryan Bryant. All three 

of this year‟s Klusch award recipients are planning to attend Case Western Reserve University. 

Erin will study Engineering. At Alliance High she participated in Student Senate, Key Club, Soccer and Softball 

for all four years. Erin selected her honors English teacher, 

Mr. James Christine as her „Honored Educator,‟ saying, 

“Mr. Christine always displays a positive attitude and has 

taught me to approach every situation with that same 

mentality.” 

Jensine will major in Biomedical Engineering. At AHS she 

was a member of Student Senate for four years, Orchestra 

for eight years and the AHS pit orchestra for three years 

and finished three courses of calculus through the 

University of Mount Union. Jensine named her elementary 

math teacher, Mrs. Susan Paulus as her „Honored 

Educator,‟ saying “Mrs. Paulus helped me to recognize my 

potential and was the first teacher to truly challenge me 

academically.” 

Amber will study for her degree in Psychology. While at 

Alliance High School she was part of the Track team and 

the Pep Band for four years, for three years she ran Cross 

Country, participated in Key Club and Teen Court and was part 

of the Academic Challenge team for two years. Amber says of  Mrs. Renee Barnes, her „Honored Educator, “Mrs Barnes 

has helped me through all four years of high school and many personal struggles. She is kind and caring and I am proud 

to have her as a teacher.”  

We wish them the very best of luck in this new, challenging aspect of their lives. 

Jensine Lin, Amber Rohrer, Sarah Morris Brown '61 

and Erin Dreger 
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AHS Foundation Presents Three $10,000 Klusch Scholarships 

1930-1939 

 

Frank & Elizabeth Carli Bolog ’38 received the Grand 

Marshall Award for this year‟s Carnation Festival. 

 

1940-1949 

 

Virgil Culler ’40 is celebrating his ninetieth birthday. 

Virgil “can‟t believe it!” 

Lucille Monnot Withrow ’41 lives in Dallas, Texas. Lucy 

appreciates receiving the newsletter and thinks we are 

doing a “great job.” 

Freda Sarris Best ’42 wrote about missing Pete Sarris 

’42, her brother, who died last year. Their family name, 

(real Greek heritage name) was Panayotis. Freda also 

mentioned Anna Mae Mathias Clark ’41-Ja, her friend 

of 68 years. Freda was Maid of Honor at Anna‟s wedding 

in April, 1944. 

Dr Mary Allott Agna ’42 and husband, Dr Jim, are 

„proud‟ great grandparents of Esme‟ (a girl), three weeks 

old in March when they wrote. They send „best wishes to 

all.‟ 

Dr Dwight Freshley ’42 has been married to his college 

sweetheart for 62 years. He has sung with the Athens, 

Georgia, Choral Society for 28 years and plays tennis three 

times a week. Dwight is looking forward to attending his 

70th class reunion in 2012. 

Maxine Crum Lastivka ’42-Ja and Shirley Crum 

Carberry ’46-Ja donated eight yearbooks to the 

Foundation. We will try to match them up with alums in 

need. Contact us if you are looking for a specific Chronicle 

year, and we will share if we have duplicates. Thanks 

Maxine and Shirley! 

Dorothy Knoll Perkins ’43 sends her best from Eustis, 

Florida. Dorothy and husband, Bob, have three children, 

two live nearby in Florida and the third in Pittsburgh, and 

there are three grandchildren in college. 

Quinten and Isaletta Bennett Pilkerd ‘43/’46-Ja live in 

Albuquerque. Letty wrote of her best friend, Betty 

Ramsey Schneider ’46-Ja. They were such good friends 

that they had their AHS graduation pictures taken together. 

January, 1946 was the last „mid-year‟ graduation class at 

AHS, with 99 students in the mid-year class. 

    (Continued on next page) 

Graduates Revisited 



 

 If your class reunion is coming up and you are trying to convince 

your spouse to make the journey to Alliance, he/she may not be excited about 

seeing “your old friends!” If this is your situation, consider the attractions 

listed below that might interest anyone, not just a former „ALLIANCE-ITE.‟  

 

Sights to visit as you and your spouse return for your class reunion 

 

Alliance 

 

Cat Fancier‟s National Headquarters   www.cfa.org 

     www.felinehistoricalfoundation.org 

Beech Creek Botanical Gardens  www.bcbgarden.org 

World War History & Art Museum  www.wwham.com 

Glamorgan Castle tours   www.alliancecityschools.org 

University of Mount Union  www.mountunion.edu 

Historic Haines House      

Mabel Hartzell House   www.alliancehistory.org 

Huston/Brumbaugh Nature Center www.mountunion.edu/nature-center 

Alliance Historical Black History Museum 330-257-5782 

Alliance Elementary & Junior high schools (many have been torn down) 

 

Canton (within 20 miles) 

 

Pro Football Hall of Fame  www.profootballhof.com 

First Ladies Library   www.firstladies.org 

McKinley Museum and Monument www.mckinleymuseum.org 

Military Historic Airplanes  www.mapsairmuseum.org 

 

Look at old pictures of Alliance on Line: www.alliancememory.org 

 

If you can share other points of interest (locally) please send us a note. 
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Class gifts presented to the School at graduation 
The tradition of each graduating class presenting a class gift to the school seems to have become obsolete. 

This was brought to mind when Mark Henchen ('72) brought the gift of 1919 to our attention. Their presentation 

plaque lists 219 AHS graduates from the classes of 1895 - 1918 and 3 faculty members who served in the World War 

(1919 was before we started numbering World Wars). It hung in the high school building at Broadway and Arch until 

the school was demolished in 1974. It was then salvaged by Jake Munitz ‟43, owner of Munitz Scrap Yard and 

eventually ended up leaning against a wall at Tri State Cycle Shop. Ray Rabuzzi ('72) and Cindy Munitz Cade ('63) 

teamed up to save this „piece of history.‟ World War I was indisputably the worst conflict of the 20th century with 

unimaginable losses, so there is something deeply touching about this memorial that the class of '19 dedicated to their 

classmates and fellow graduates who served. 

It's no disrespect to suggest Tri State Cycle may not be quite the place for it, and we'd like to hear your 

suggestions: Freedom Plaza in front of city hall?  IN city hall? At the city cemetery?  

The class of 1913 gave a plaque listing "Important Americans", starting with Washington, Jefferson, 

Adams...you get the drift. Until recently, it's been forgotten in the dark recesses of Glamorgan Castle. Michal 

Mainwaring ‟61 thinks we should give it to the first donor who sends us $500. Any other ideas? The class of 1915 

gave a chandelier which hangs in a stairwell near the cafeteria at the new high school. 

Nothing can, or will, compare to the class of 1948's gift: the magnificent double murals that grace the 

auditorium. They were painted by students Charles Gehm ‟48 and Jack Stanley „48, young men of out sized talent that 

still amaze today. 

  

The class gifts are a very old tradition so we know there are many out there, perhaps half remembered, that can form a 

catalog as part of our history. Please contact us with any information and ideas you have about other „class gifts.‟  

 

Graduates Revisited (Cont’d) 
Joe and Carol Addison Peters 

‘47/’46 live just outside Alliance. 

Joe is retired twice, from the Air 

Force and from teaching at Warren 

Western Reserve High School. 

While in the service, he was 

stationed all over the world: Viet 

Nam, DC, Air Force Academy, 

Buenos Aires, Argentina and Texas. 

Joe and Carol have been married 

almost sixty five years and have six 

children. Carol‟s job has always 

been to handle the details of life and 

family, while Joe is still minister to a 

small country church, and is 

Chaplain for Hospice, Alliance 

Community Hospital, the American 

Legion, and still officiates at 

weddings and funerals. 

Grace Stuckey Brinker ’47 
remembers Walter Webb ’25 who 

taught psychology. She reports that 

she still applies some of his wisdom, 

even today. 

Robert Swallow ’47-Ja is retired 

from Alliance Machine. Donna 

Yaggi Swallow ’47 passed away in 

2007. Bob has four sons, a daughter 

and, at present, seven great 

grandchildren who come to visit 

often.        (Continued on next page) 

http://www.cfa.org/
http://www.felinehistoricalfoundation.org/
http://www.mountunion.edu/nature-center
http://www.alliancememory.org/
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Graduates Revisited (Continued) 
Gerald Stotts ’47 lives in Sarasota, Florida. He writes, 

“tell Ed Schultz that I belonged to the Phalanx Club and I 

still have my club pin.” 

Betty Lou Elder Gantz ’48 grew up at Fairmount 

Children‟s Home. After graduation she went to beauty 

school and worked at the Downtown Beauty Shop. She 

married Larry ’48 in 1949. Larry passed away in 2002 

and Betty moved to California last September to be near 

her daughter and grandchildren. Betty says, “Life is still 

great, no health problems, „ha ha.‟” She lives alone, takes 

care of herself and her car, still plays golf and enjoys the 

newsletter. 

Lois Wank Thompson ’48-Ja is retired, still living in 

Alliance. 

Pauline Breckner Ellett ’48 lives in Oregon. Polly has 

seen several AHS graduates listed in the newsletter who 

live in Oregon. She wonders, “if they are enough to have 

an alumni get-together?” 

 

1950-1959 
 
Walter Linder ’50 retired from the U S Air 

Force in 1972. He lives in Virginia and 

enjoys reading the AHS Foundation 

newsletter. 

Rev Robert and Audrey Arris Stein 

‘50/’50 live in Indianapolis, Indiana. 

They enjoy receiving the newsletter. 

Jack & Marilyn Yost White ‘50/’54 
report that “All is well at the White 

House.” They are enjoying retirement 

with trips to the southwest(Grand Canyon, 

Yellowstone, etc) Jack reports that their 

granddaughter, Lindsey Conrad ’03, has 

graduated from the New England Conservatory of Music 

with her Master‟s Degree (soprano) and she is now active 

with the Boston Opera. 

Gene & Betty Dawson Reda ‘51/’55 have been back in 

Alliance for thirteen years after living in California for 

forty years. They have three sons (Ohio, California and 

Arizona) and seven grandchildren. “So many memories 

here in Alliance and we love the newsletter.” 

Richard ‘Pete’ Russell ‘51 sends “Congratulations to the 

2011-12 basketball team on a great season!” 

Maxine Krites Haddox ’52 sends her condolences on the 

death of Mary Jo Halk Arnold ’52. Maxine and Mary Jo 

were cheerleaders together for four years at AHS. 

Jerry Thompson ’52 lives in Wheaton, Illinois. Jerry is 

planning to attend the 60th reunion this year. 

Jerry Fullmer ’55 was honored at the April luncheon of 

the Ohio Bar Association, District 12 in Cleveland, as one 

of ten attorneys in the District who had managed to 

practice law for 50 years without being disbarred or 

passing on. 

Joyce Black Heverly ’57 is looking forward to the 55th  

 

reunion. Her sister Betty from Colorado is planning to be 

in town and her sister Dorothy ’55, from Arizona, too. It 

will be great seeing everyone. 

Judy Zuber Pigott ’58 wrote that her sister, Janice 

Zuber Meadows ’59 died last April in Salt Lake City. 

Janice taught Advanced English her entire career. 

Eddie Wright ’59 is retired from General Motors, living 

in Arizona. 

Dr George McCoy ’59 and Mary retired, to New Mexico 

to warm up and dry out after 36 years in Alaska. George is 

still working with Farm Bureau Financial Services and is 

a Board member of the Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation. 

 

1960-1969 

 

Mary Phillips Arnett ’60 enjoys living in a high-rise 

attached to the Performing Arts Center in downtown 

Dayton. Mary is still actively involved with performing 

and teaching. 

Jim Herman ’60 was born on June 18, 1942, along with 

„Sir‟ Paul McCartney and Roger Ebert. Jim and his wife 

have eight grandchildren, the oldest, Annie, born on 

8-19-1992 and the youngest, Paige, born 

exactly nineteen years later on 8-19-2011 

Eugene & Lorene Michael Cook ‘60/’61 
are retired, living in Florida. 

Gayle Josh Radler ’61 sends her thanks 

for all the efforts of the AHS 

Foundation. 

Bruce & Lorna Long Foith ‘61/’61 are 

retired, living in Texas, Lorna from 

banking and Bruce after twenty eight 

years in the Air Force and then recruiting 

for the Department of Corrections. They enjoy 

gardening and bird watching and Bruce rides a 

recumbent tricycle. 

Chuck Hutcheson ’61 is retired as a Colonel of the Air 

Force Reserve, from Air Force Civil Service and from 

teaching. He recently built a new home in Lake 

Chautauqua, New York. 

Jim Augusta ’63 has owned DeRienzo‟s Italian 

Restaurant since 1987. Jim is married to Karen. He has 

two children and seven grandchildren. Jim reports that he 

“is still working, with no plans to retire anytime soon.” 

Ginny Abblett ’63 is an artist, splitting her time between 

Taos, New Mexico and Denver.  Website: 

www.ginnyabblett.com 

Cora Noble Glasser ’63 retired from Bell South as 

Facilities Manager for South Carolina. As a second career, 

she is working as a Purchasing Agent for a Medical 

Supply Company, still in South Carolina. Cora enjoys 

reading, ceramics and the family dogs. 

Sarah Andrews (Donita Shem) ‘64 is looking forward 

the 2014 reunion. (She has not visited Alliance in 25 

years. “How could so much time have passed?” 

    (Continued on next page) 

http://www.ginnyabblett.com/
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Donations (through August 31, 2012) 
Ina McCreadie Hays   '36 
Richard F Garman   '39 
Charles H Sell    '40 
Ruth & Richard Jones   '40/38 
Ruth Ann Myers Swift   '42 
Jean Campeau Greenwald   '43 
Frank & Carol Woolf               '43-Ja/55 
Sally & Spartico "Spart" Galieti  '44/46 
Kenneth Shinn    '45-Ja 
Ward "Bud" Tuttle   '46 
Mary Jane & Gordon Rinehart   '47-Ja/(Fac) 
Marilyn Hoover Kuppler   '48-Ja 
Leo Kotte    '50 
Delores "Madge" Barker Weigel  '51 

Doris Gall Layden   '51 

Norma Jean Hoover   '51 

Janet McLean    '51 

Shirley Anderson Sax   '51 

Dale L Beltz    '53 

Beverly McGirr Esch   '53 

Martha Packe Bahler   '54 

Bonnie Duncan Thomas   '55 

James H Thomas    '55 

James Flood    '56 

Dale Zimmerman   '56 

Loretta & William Offenbecher  '56/55 

Robert Shanks    '57 

Vickie Didonato Cardinal   '57 

Nancy Buttermore Coman  '57 

Eleanor Surten Kaul   '57 

Ann & David Swarts   '57/57 

Howard Brick    '58 

Dr George McCoy   '59 

Judy Wiles Walker   '59 

Kenneth Oswalt    '59 

Edwin G Cassidy   '60 

John "Richard" Zucchero   '60 

James Scarlott    '60 

Bonnie Bernhardt   '60 

Rich & Sheila Smith Lobdell  '61 

Valerie Vanaman   '61 

Hugh T Morgan    '62 

Roger Valentine    '63 

Judy & Terry Swearingen   '63/62 

Sandy & Del Schock   '63/65 

Georgia Phillips Darrah   '64 

Francis "Frank" Fording   '64 

 

Robert B Harriman   '64 

Nick & Sue Wallace Sotcan  '64/65 

Peter Deshler    '65 

Robert E Ross    '65 

Linda Akins Lahmers   '65 

Robert Brennen    '65 

Richard L "Arch" Carroll   '66 

David & Sue Rennels   '66 

David W Edwards   '67 

Edward J Holmes   '70 

Joan Schneider Runion   '71 

Sandy & Larry Polen   '71/70 

Kim & Margaret Neale Swisher  '71/71 

James H Kelly    '72 

Katie & John Weitzel   '72/72 

Richard Baylor    '73 

Dawn & John Stauffenger   '73/52 

Ernie Augustine    '74 

Roy Clunk    '74 

Dana Alexander    '74 

Robert Henke    '81 

Irvin & Karen Phillips Stiffler  '82/81 

Heather Martin Castleman  '89 

Graduates Revisited (Continued) 
Vickie Deprill Bradley ’64 works for Ohio Health at Grant/

Riverside Hospital in Columbus. Vickie has been married 

to Warren Bradley for 47 years. They have two sons, a 

granddaughter and a grandson, all in the Columbus area. 

John & Karen Corbi Blaser ‘64/’64 were presented with 

the „Citizens of the Year‟ award by Mayor Alan 

Andreani ’68 at the Greater Alliance Carnation Festival 

Community Breakfast in August. 

Delmas & Sandy Agnew Schock ‘65/’63 celebrated their 

forty-seventh wedding anniversary in June. Sandy is in 

her 45th year as a kindergarten teacher in the Wickliffe 

City Schools and Del is an electrical engineer with 

Rockwell Automation in Mayfield Village. Their 

daughter, Dr Trisha Schock, recently received her Ph.D. 

in early childhood education in Minnesota, with former 

President Bill Clinton as a guest lecturer. She is a 

kindergarten teacher in the Mentor School District. Sandy 

and Del send their “hellos” to all their classmates. 

James Dore ’66 is married to Sarah and lives in Illinois. 

Jim is retired from Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co. 

Hazel Markey Tippings ’66 is married with three sons 

and five grandchildren. She worked for Mazda North 

America and IBM before retiring to Arizona from an 

elementary school district as the Human Resource 

Director. 

 

1970-1979 

 

Edward Holmes ‘70 is President and owner of EHI 

Consultants, an urban planning and civil engineering firm 

located in Lexington Kentucky. 

 

James H Kelly ’72 is finishing up thirty-two years of 

working at the University of Akron. 

Rick Baylor ’73 retired after thirty years in banking. He 

graduated in 2011 from Columbus State with an Associate 

Degree in Veterinary Technology and is now an adjunct 

faculty member at Columbus State. Rick enjoys training 

and breeding English Setters, hunting and fishing. 

Ernie Augustein ’74 says they have some hills in Kansas, 

but you can see a storm coming for miles. Despite being 

raised in the city, he has become a rancher. Ernie says, 

“Once you try Hereford meat, you won‟t want any other 

kind.” 

Dana Alexander ’74 donated Dawn Marie Dunning ’49,  

her mother‟s, Chronicles, 1947, 48, 49 and 1950 to the 

Foundation collection. Thanks for sharing with other AHS 

graduates who are missing their yearbooks. 

Mark Shaffer ’74 has returned to live in Alliance. He is a 

Science Fiction author with two books published: 

TRANSFERENCE in 2003 and CRIMSON ENIGMA in 

2007. 

 

1990-1999 

 

Sara Garnes Picone ’93 has been married to Mike for 

fifteen years. They have two sons ages 13 and 11. Sarah 

earned her Masters Degree in Education from Baldwin 

Wallace in 2009. She has been teaching first graders in 

the Crestwood Local School District for three years. 

Rachel Garnes Hays ’96 is Director of the new assisted 

living campus in Minerva. Rachel and Jay live in Alliance 

with their two children, Samuel, almost three, and 

daughter Reese, ten months old. 

    (Continued on page 11) 
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Memorial Donations (through August 31, 2012) 

From:    In Memory of: 
Randia McGregor Ames/Hampton Beverly Robertson Yeagley  

        '61, Charles Pinkerton '61  

        & Gertrude Pfouts 'Fac 

Richard & Sally Gednetz  Chris Penny '02 

Peter Schneller   Jim Lear '66 

Alan & Jean Weismantel  Mary Lou Baker 

Roy & Mary Walsh  Bill & Mary Lou Baker 

Mary E Armstrong  US Veterans 

Beta Sigma Phi Sorority  Joanna Pietrocola '48 

Ted Salsberg   Jim Lear '66 

Brett Streza Golf Outing  Brett Streza '81 

Lloyd Earl Smith 35  Robert J Smith '39 

Josephine Hoiles Peterson 36 Ruth McConnell '39 

Janet M Haidet 38  Eugene L Haidet '38 

Fern Donaldson Wilson 38-Ja Elvin J Wilson '35 

Nickie Orwick 38-Ja  Carl D Orwick '38-Ja 

Bernice Chesney Colopy 40 Katie Ryan Dawson '39 

Mary 'Joan' Parry Gfeller 40 Lloyd Gfeller '37 

Ruth Fiegenschuh 40  William H Fiegenschuh '40 

Mary Beth Carr McFarland 41 Ruth Ann McConnell '39 

Dr Mary Allott Agna 42  Guy & Gwen Jones Allott 

Freda Sarris Best 42  Pete Sarris '42 & Anna Mae  

        Mathias Clark '41-Ja 

Dr Dwight L Freshley 42  Paul W Freshley '37 

Barbara Auld Jones 42-Ja  Martha Hardesty Lehnis '32 

Angeline Falcone Sorge 42-Ja Thomas Falcone '51 

Virginia Saffell McCready  42-Ja Ross B McCready '42-Ja 

Pauline Stoffer Hill 43  Mildred Stoffer Spanger '57 

Lee Shinn 43   Jeanette Shinn Farry '51 

Madge & Jack Peters 43  Neal Hunt '44-Ja 

Ed & Ruth Horner Panelley Dick Panelley '45 & Linda  

    43/45-Ja       Panelley Martin '66 

Ed & Ruth Horner Panelley  Jim Hanny '43 

    43/45-Ja     

Quinten & Letty Bennett Plikerd Betty Ramsey Schneider  

    43/46-Ja       '46-Ja 

Lillian Bissett Catlett 45  Deceased Classmates 

Edward Campeau  45  Gertrude Hines Campeau 

Don Reber 45   Helen Zink Reber '49 

Shirley Crum Carberry 45-Ja Milton 'Bud' Carberry 

Nancy & George Dietrich   Barbara Ball Hathaway  

    46/45-Ja       '47-Ja 

Joanne & Frederic Corey 46/47 F Kermit Donaldson '18 

Carol & Joseph Peters 46/47 Addison & Peters Family 

Grace Stuckey Brinker 47  Walter Webb '25 

Paul Duffy 47   Mel Knowlton 'Fac 

Gerald Stotts 47   Mary Lou Pauli Stotts '47-Ja 

Walter Haidet 47   Laverne Haidet '35 &  

        Eugene Haidet '38 

Daniel Reese 47-Ja              Nellie Armstrong Reese  

        '42-Ja 

Robert Swallow 47-Ja  Donna Yaggi Swallow '47 

Betty Lou Elder Gantz 48  Larry Gantz '48 

Gordon & Miriam Whitacre  Jill Dregich Kennedy '77 

    Dregich 48 

Lois Wank Thompson 48  Paul H Thompson I '43-Ja &  

        Paul H Thompson II '72 

Shirley Flickinger McMinn 48-Ja Robert Scott McMinn '45-Ja 

 

From:    In Memory of: 
Robert "Doc" Sheehan 49  Ruth McConnell '39 

Rolland W "Mick" Amos 50 Alliance and AHS 

Margie Hein Higgason 50  Donna Scott Mullinix '50 

Audrey & Robert Stine 50/50 Shirley Stine Sutherin '51 

Carol Hurford Gobeli 52  Morris Gobeli '47-Ja 

Maxine Krites Haddox 52  Mary Jo Halk Arnold '52 

Jerry Thompson 52  Paul Thompson '40 &  

        Virginia Thompson  

        Stanley '38 

Thomas W Graham 52  Walter Graham '15 

Nora & Jim Obney 52/51  Norman 'Mac' McLeod '51 

Robert & Shirley Turk Kline 52/52 Deceased Classmates 

Imogene Simmons Williams 53 Patricia Prince King '53 

Merlin A Simons  53  Bill Teets '51 

Don Fraraccio 53   Ann & Albert Fraraccio 

Janet & Jim Culp 53/49  Wanda Frazier Zaugg '42 

Linda Webb Kandel 54  Walter & Evelyn Webb  

        '25/'25-Ja 

Ronald Young 54   Ron & Betty Barnes Timpe 

        '56/'55 & Robert Catterin 

        '54 

Marilyn & Jack White 54/50 Deceased Classmates 

Ralph Sponseller 55  Roger Zingg '55, Howard  

        'Skip' Good '57 & Roger 

        Frank '54 

Larry Long 56   Coach Julius Tonges 

Richard Campbell 56  Kay Cordingly Campbell '58 

Kenneth Hite 56   James Williams '56 & Leslie 

        Grove '56 

Eric Floyd 57   Lee Wagner '57 & Ron  

        Newshutz '57 

Elaine Quay Marth 57  Robert F Marth 

Tommy Bissett 57  Deceased Classmates 

Robert Russell 57   Charlene Pasco Russell '57 

        & Deceased Classmates 

Joyce  Black Heverly 57  Carol Baith '57 & Don  

        Graber '50 

Robert Shanks 57   Lavonne Douds Shanks '60 

        & Edward Shanks, Sr '53 

Jeri Clayton Blaze 57  Deceased Parents 

Milton A Aebi 57   Robert 'Bob' Parkison '57 

Donna Cowan Heidkamp 57 Deceased Classmates 

Larry & Connie Grate Pyers 57/58 Bob Parkison '57 & Kay  

        Cordingly Campbell '58 

Sandra Nichols Fink 58  Sam Gillingham '58 &  

        Kenneth Giovan '58 

Edward Jay Swindell 58  Deceased Classmates &  

        Friends 

Jeri Lynn Warren 58  Melba Roudebush Warren 

        Sweitzer '35 

Les Traver 58   Richie & Marilyn Weick  

        '57/'57 

Frank Scaia Jr 58   Grandaughter Noelle 

Carol & Thomas Stanley 58/56 Kay Cordingly Campbell '58 

       & Nancy Sigman Fedor '58 

Beverly Swisher Santucci 59 Robert A Santucci '56 

Elsa Jane Craven Ferris 59  Keith Brill '59 

Lynn Scott Thoman 59  Larry A Scott '59 
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Memorial Donations (through August 31, 2012) 

From:    In Memory of: 
Karen Sandi Handy 60  Jake & Helen Sandi 

Edwin & Jane Gibson 60  Edwin P & Ruth A Gibson 

Nancy Carli Schwan 60  Jerilyn Carli Reo '61 & Mary 

        Noble Raga '60 

Mary Phillips Arnett 60  Muriel Lloyd Phillips '24 & 

        David Lloyd '60 

Lee Woolf 60   Jerry Brush '60 & Hugh  

        Cannon '60 

Robert Raga 60   Mary V Raga 

Janet & Richard Elliott 60/55 Classmates & Family 

Glenna & Warner Zingg 60/57 Roger Zingg '55 

Rolly Rastetter 61  Charlotte Salopek Rastetter 

        '62 

Randy Addams 61  Byrde Addams '38, Greg  

        Fraraccio '64 & Billy  

        Fraraccio '60 

Michal W Mainwaring 61  Helen Lutz Potts '44 

Lorna & Bruce Foith 61/61 Charles 'Pinky' Pinkerton '61 

Mary & Bruce Everson 61/61 Clay Everson '89 

Kathy Russell Walters 62  Deceased Classmates 

Kathy Russell Walters 62  Larry & Carol Russell 

AHS Class of 1962  Deceased Classmates 

David & Donna Clayton Floyd  Kathy Leasure Yukich '64,  

    62/61        Dennis Yukich '61, Dick 

        Amos '61 & Jane Huntley 

        '62 

Pat Cook Campitelli 63  Tom Teeters '61 

Cora Noble Glasser 63  Mary Noble Raga '60 &  

        Sherry Shellenberger  

        Carlton '63 

Jim Augusta 63   Teresa L Augusta '68 

Roger Valentine 63  Jeanette Roberts Valentine 

        '38 

Gary Wachsman 63  Carl & Vada Hamlin  

        Wachsman '38/'41 

Bob & Judy Dean McGowan 63/64 Deceased Classmates 

Susan Dundon Brunner 64  Conrad Brunner '63 

Vicki Deprill Bradley 64  Deborah Deprill '69 & Keith 

        Deprill '72 

Claire Culberson Hahlen 64 Jack L Hahlen '43-Ja, Scott 

        Hahlen '86 & Shirley  

        Culberson Stryffeler '53 

Darla & Frank Franko 64/60 Eddie Paone '62 

Bruce Robb 65   Neal Hunt '44-Ja 

Robert Brennen 65  Jim Fraraccio '62, Greg  

        Fraraccio '64, Bill 'Chief'  

        Fetters '63, Bill Carli '65 

        & Bob Cowan '65 

James R Dore 66   Lois Dore 

Robert J Ramser 67  Dwayne 'Spider' Jackson '65 

        & Danny 'Putter'  

        Petersburger '68 

Lucius Baker Jr 67  Jessie M Wood Baker '64 

Jeffrey W Baker 68  Dr William & Mary Lou  

        Baker 

Ronald B Miller 68  Donald B Miller '68 

Larry & Diane White 68/69 Gerald Klusch '58 

Michael Kendall Williams 69 Brenda Snodgrass '69 & Lisa 

        Paulette Nicholson '69 

 

From:    In Memory of: 
Debra Jackson Thornton Frias 70 Emmor Schneider 

Joyce Regoli Salamon 71  Mac & Edna Forney Regoli 

        '39 

Joan Baker Bankes 72  Dr William & Mary Lou  

        Baker 

Judy & Jerry Sacco 72/70  Ray Rabuzzi '72 & Michael 

        Alfani '70 

Thomas Baker 73   Dr William & Mary Lou  

        Baker 

Christine & John McCready 73/73 Deceased Classmates 

David Hamrick 74  R G Hamrick 

Chip Baker 76   Dr William & Mary Lou  

        Baker 

John Burmeister 76  William C Burmeister '72 

Ronald House Jr 76  Ronald House Sr '54 

Sally Moore Schneider 77  Mary Niarchos Moore '43 

Bruce & Susan Hunt Bowman &  Neal Hunt '44-Ja 

    Eric 78/81 

Shelly Rich Christopherson 80 Sharon Dixon Rich '58 

The Class of 1982  Deceased Classmates 

Shelly Wamsley Rea 82  Deceased Classmates 

Sheri Miller Siefke 83  Anne Graf Rutherford '83 

Terry Fedor II 83   Nancy Sigman Fedor '58 

Ann Baker Storck 84  Dr William & Mary Lou  

        Baker 

Andrew Zumbar 85  Brett Streza '81 

Tammy Watson Mikes 90  William J Mikes '92 

Mitchell & Lisa Tanner Trummer Jim Lear '66 & Brett Streza  

    90/87        '81 

Sara Garnes Picone 93  Marc Anderson '90 

Kelly Bowman 07  Neal Hunt '44-Ja 

Dorothy Taylor Tonges Fac Rosalyn McGirr Natale  

        Brown '46 

Graduates Revisited  (Continued) 
 

2000-2011 

 

Laura Clunk Testrake ’02 graduated Summa Cum 

Laude with a Doctor of Physical Therapy degree from 

Walsh University in May 2010. Laura worked as a 

pediatric physical therapist at Akron Children‟s Hospital 

until getting married in January 2012 and relocating to 

Erie, Pennsylvania. Currently Laura works as a pediatric 

physical therapist for the Barber National Institute in Erie, 

Pa. 

Amy Clunk ’04 graduated Cum Laude with a Juris 

Doctorate degree from Thomas Cooley Law School in 

September 2011. Amy lives in Chicago and works for the 

city of Chicago in the Department of Law. 
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Dues are important; 
Donations are very much appreciated 
 
 Dues and donations are very important 

parts of the financial growth of the 

Foundation. 
     Membership in the AHS Foundation is 

open to AHS graduates and to any person 

or organization interested in encouraging 

the further education of AHS graduates.  

Dues are $20.00 per year and should be 

sent to: 
 
AHS Foundation 
P.O. Box 3123 
Alliance, OH 44601-7123 

From:     In Honor of: 

William D Wilson   Sara McCallum Wilson '48 

Fern Donaldson Wilson 38-Ja  Gary Wilson '58 & Hugh Wilson '61 

Carol & Joseph Peters 46/47  Russ Addison '48, Francis Peters '37  

      & Bob Addison '41-Ja 

Ray & Katherine Brazar Pelanda 46/49 To Celebrate Our 59th Wedding  

      Anniversary 

Jean Graham Babcock 47   Tom Graham '52 & Dick Graham '60 

Yvonne Sudeck Bradley 50  Norman Sudeck, Jr '46 

Carole Stewart Mathey 51   June Stewart Wagner '42 

Thomas W Graham 52   Atty Richard Carl Graham '60 and Jean  

      Graham Babcock '47 

Janice Faubel Peters 52   The Class of 1952 (60th Anniversary) 

William R Zumkehr 53   The Class of 1953 

Jim Klan 57    The Class of 1957 

Brian W Ashbaugh 62   The Class of 1962 

Betty Iwano 63    The Class of 1963 

Dr Bill Jones 63    The Class of 1963 

K C Karper 63    The Class of 1963 

William E Binkley   The Class of 1963 

Dick Diser 63    The Class of 1963 

Eric Peterson 63    The Class of 1963 

Connie Weber Coates 63   The Class of 1963 

Eloise Keil Cohen   The Class of 1963 

Karen Patrick 63    The Class of 1963 

Lavina Haney Hoops 63   The Class of 1963 

John "Jack" Hess 63   The Class of 1963 

Robert Brennen 65   All AHS Vietnam Veterans 

Linda Sue Umbs Ghonim 66  Stephanie Williams Heestand '66,  

      Patricia Smith Hirst '66 &  

      Norma Brindack St. John „66 


